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Memorandum 
April 14, 2016 
 
TO: Planning and Zoning Commission 
 Julie Couch, Town Manager 
  
FROM: Israel Roberts, AICP 
 Planning Manager 
  
SUBJECT: PUBLIC HEARING ON A REPLAT FOR THE OAKWOOD ESTATES 

ADDITION, PHASE 3 (CASE #RP2016-01) 
 
BACKGROUND: This is a request for approval of a replat of Lot 1, Block A of the Oakwood 
Estates Addition, Phase III into two (2) lots.  The 2.002-acre site is located at 870 St. James Road; 
at the southeast corner of Hart Road and St. James Road, and is zoned for the (RE-1) One-acre 
Ranch Estate District.   
 
STATUS OF ISSUE: The purpose of the replat is to create one (1) additional lot in order to 
construct a new home on proposed Lot 1R-B.  
 
The proposed replat conforms with all Town zoning and subdivision regulations.  In accordance 
with State Law, the plat approval is a “ministerial,” meaning if the submitted plat conforms with 
established zoning and subdivision regulations, the plat is required to be approved. 
 
Vehicle Access and Right-of-Way Requirements 
 
Each proposed lot has direct access to St. James Road.  No additional right-of-way dedication is 
required.  
 
Utilities, Drainage, and Environmental Concerns 
 
The applicant currently has an existing home on the property and is connected to public water 
utility and utilizes an on- site sanitary sewer system. The proposed new development lot will also 
be required to an on-site sanitary sewer system. 



P:\- Planning Dept\DEVELOPMENT FILES\Subdivision\Oakwood Estates 3\Block E, Lot 1R-A and 1R-B\Staff Reports\RP2016-01 Oakwood 
Estates (PZ).docx 

Parks, Open Space and Trails 
 
Consistent with the Town’s parkland dedication ordinance, the town is permitted to require the 
developer to dedicate a total of 0.029-acres (1,303 square feet) of parkland as a result of the 
provision of one (1) new residential lot being created with this development.  Cash-in-lieu of 
parkland dedication for this proposed development will be required prior to filing with the county.   
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends APPROVAL of the proposed replat. 
 
BUDGET: N/A 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

 Locator 
 Proposed replat 








